
 

Report on Swachhata Drive Initiative: Shramdan in Slum Area  

 

Continuing the momentum of the Swachhata Drive, the B.Ed. students of St. 

Lawrence College of Higher Education actively participated in a dedicated 

Shramdan activity on 2nd August 2025. This initiative was conducted in a nearby 

slum area, in alignment with the national Swachhata campaign’s focus on 

sanitation efforts in unauthorized colonies and underprivileged communities.The 

student-teachers took part in a range of cleanliness activities such as garbage 

collection, removal of litter from public spaces, etc.  Equipped with gloves, masks, 

and cleaning tools, students worked in teams to address hygiene-related challenges 

and promote a cleaner living environment for the local residents. 

This Shramdan activity not only reinforced the importance of social responsibility 

and community engagement among the B.Ed. trainees but also highlighted their 

evolving role as change agents in society. It was a meaningful step towards 

building cleaner, healthier, and more equitable environments, reflecting the true 

spirit of "Swachh Bharat, Shreshtha Bharat." 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


